Pulaski County Electoral Board



87 Commerce Street Pulaski, VA 24301 (540) 980-2111 (540) 994-5883 fax

DRAFT

The Pulaski County Electoral Board met on June 14, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the Emergency Operations Center. Board members present were: Amy Lewis, Chair, Janet Johnson, Vice Chair, Sybil S. Atkinson, Secretary, and Kathryn Webb, Director of Elections/Registrar.

Amy Lewis, Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m.

Minutes of the April 18, 2022 meeting were distributed. Janet Johnson moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes and the Minutes were approved unanimously.

Kathryn Webb, Director of Elections/Registrar reported on several items:

Emergency Plans for our voting locations need to be updated. This will be placed on the agenda for our next meeting.

There will be no Amendments on the November ballot.

Awaiting final approval of our Redistricting maps.

Discussion on the upcoming training for our new electronic poll books and software updates.

Discussion on supplies, batteries, etc. that will be needed for the November election.

Discussion of the need for more Election Officials.

Information on requirements for posting our information on line. The Board decided to streamline the website postings by keeping one year of information.

Sybil Atkinson reported that the First United Methodist Church Family Life Center can accommodate our Election Officials Training for the November election. Sybil Atkinson moved that the Training be set for Saturday, October 15, 2022. Janet Johnson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. This will be divided into three sessions. Times will be worked on for these three sessions.

Amy Lewis presented a proposal for rate of pay for Election Officials. After some discussion it was decided to do some additional information research and to put this item on the agenda for our next meeting.

At 9:00 a.m. Janet Johnson moved that the Board go into closed session for the purpose of completing the Annual Registrar Evaluation for Kathryn H. Webb. Sybil Atkinson seconded and the motion passed unanimously. Persons present were: Amy Lewis, Chair, Janet Johnson, Vice Chair and Sybil S. Atkinson, Secretary.

The Annual Registrar Evaluation was completed and the Pulaski County Electoral Board then met with Kathryn H. Webb, Registrar, for the purpose of reviewing the Annual Registrar Evaluation. The Annual Registrar Evaluation was discussed with Mrs. Webb and all parties signed the Evaluation. The appropriate documentation was sent to the State Board of Elections.

At 9:15 the Board came out of closed session for the Annual Registrar Evaluation and unanimously stated that no other business was discussed.

The next meeting of the Electoral Board will be August 9, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the Emergency Operations Center. The Agenda, Minutes, and Notices will be disseminated in a timely manner prior to this meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:17 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sybil S. Atkinson, Secretary

Consistell signed